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08 July 2022 
 
Greenfern Industries Limited (NZX: GFI) advises that Andrew Jeffrey has resigned as 
Head of Strategy of Greenfern Industries. His resignation is effective today. Jeffrey 
who is a consultant based in Mexico has been very useful in the Company’s early 
stages. 
 
The Board thanks him for his services and wishes him all the best for the future. 
 
For further information 
Contact 
Dan Casey 
Managing Director 
Mobile 0274202476  
Email dan@gfi.nz 


